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Changes to Speech and Language Services 

The provincial Special Needs Strategy is being implemented and planning committees across the province are meeting to develop community plans for coordinated children’s services and integrated rehabilitation services.  This is of great interest to OAFCCD Members as significant changes are being planned for speech and language services.

At the regional sessions, in October, representatives from the four Ministries (Children and Youth Services, Community and Social Services, Education and Health and Long Term Care) made it clear that speech services will no longer be delivered separately to language services.   This is a major shift and signals a long awaited change to Policy/Program Memorandum 81, the policy which originally separated delivery of speech from language services in 1984.

The province has been divided into 34 planning districts based on census areas, and in each area two planning committees have been established.  One committee will develop a proposal for coordinated children’s services by March 5, 2015.  The other will develop a plan for integrated rehabilitation services, including occupational therapy, speech-language pathology and physiotherapy by June 1, 2015.

OAFCCD has developed a position paper on the special needs strategy and will be sharing the document with planning committees.  A copy of the position paper is attached to this Newsletter.  The document includes key messages about the changes that OAFCCD members would like to see and considerations for the planning process.

Parent Engagement in 

the Planning Process

The provincial government has been very clear that the children’s service system should have the needs of children with special needs and their families at the centre of all decisions.  Further, they are requiring each planning committee to engage parents and youth in the planning process.

Many of the planning committees have only met once or twice and they are still in the process of deciding about how parents and youth will be involved in the process.  However, likely strategies include:
· Focus groups for parents or youth

· Community meetings

· Surveys or questionnaires

· On-line requests for input
OAFCCD will be supporting parent engagement in the planning and process and if you want to participate, please contact Alison Morse at 519-290-1763 or at abmorse@kwic.com With your consent, your name and contact information will be shared with the local planning committees.
New Funding for Speech and Language Services

Earlier this fall new funding was announced for the Preschool Speech and Language Service system and for children’s rehabilitation services provided by the Children’s Treatment Services.   Both systems have been hiring new staff to address waiting lists.
This is great news for families and recognizes the long waiting times faced by children with communication disorders.
OAFCCD welcomes the new funding, especially the annualized dollars.  However, OAFCCD remains concerned that the Preschool Speech and Language System does not get annual increase to reflect rising costs.
Coordination of Children’s Services

Services for children with multiple and complex special needs are provided by a multitude of agencies and organizations.  Depending on location and diagnosis, or eligibility criteria, children end up with services from different agencies. This can be very confusing for families and difficult to coordinate.  When there are multiple agencies involved it is often difficult to navigate, and to determine who is accountable for the services.  

The planning committees for coordinated services are focused on children with multiple and/or complex needs.  The coordinated services planning process will identify a lead agency to manage service coordination. The lead agency will hire Service Coordinators to assist families in service planning.  The goal is encourage all community agencies to provide a coordinated system. The Service Coordinators will be responsible for development and monitoring of individual care plans.   
The planning process is to include children’s service providers and consultation with families and youth, as well as other stakeholders.  The plans require the signature of the key agencies involved in delivery of children’s services:
· Applied Behaviour Analysis (ABA lead agencies; 

· Children’s Treatment Centres (CTCs); 

· Children’s agencies that provide inter-agency service coordination; 

· Autism Intervention Program (AIP) 

· Local Health Integration Networks (LHINs); 

· Community Care Access Centres (CCACs); 

· District School Boards/School Authorities. 

Planning committees have started meeting on a regular basis and a Chair, or Co-Chairs, have been selected for all of the committees.  Many of the committees are in the process of hiring facilitators to assist with the planning process.

The planning committees for coordinated services have a tight timeline with proposals due by June 2015.  This means that family, youth and stakeholder engagement activities will take place in January and February.  Families of children with multiple, or complex needs should look for information on these forums or other engagement activities from community agencies, including the Children’s Treatment Centers and Community Care Access Centers.

Integration of Rehabilitation Services

Planning committees for integrated rehabilitation services will be looking at how to integrate delivery of occupational therapy, speech-language pathology and physiotherapy services to create a seamless system for children.  Currently these services are provided by the Preschool Speech and Language Service, Children’s Treatment Centers, School Boards and the School Health Support Service Program of the Community Care Access Centers.  Some of these services are provide directly by the agency and other are contracted to service providers.  
The current system is confusing for families and historic differences in service delivery have created inconsistent services across the province.  In addition, services have been inadequately funded and many children face long waiting lists for services.

The planning committees for integrated rehabilitation services are required to develop community plans for seamless services for children by October 2015.  The guidelines state the committee will:

· Place the needs of children and youth and their families ahead of individual organization priorities, needs and aspirations; 

· Identify a recommended approach, and if that involves any funding, policy and/or regulatory barriers, identify those for government consideration; and 

· Build upon local partnerships and relationships but not be constrained by existing roles and responsibilities. 

There have been specific statements that the delivery of speech services will no longer be separated from the delivery of language services, as defined by Policy/Program Memorandum 81(1984) and the Inter-ministerial Guidelines for the Delivery of Speech and Language Services (1987).

These changes have long been advocated by OAFCCD and the potential exists for significant realignment of services, and service efficiencies.  This may lead to enhanced levels of services for children and students.

Attached to this Newsletter is the OAFCCD Position on the Special Needs Strategy.  Please read the document and share it with other families and professionals who are involved in the transformation of speech and language services. 

New Address


Please note that OAFCCD has a new address: 933 Alice Street, Woodstock, 


Ontario N4S 2J9.  


The website and phone number are unchanged
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